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Primary 

School 



 A school where every child is a valued individual, where everyone ôaims highõ and 
where ôlifelong learningõ is valued and promoted. We think of our school as a special and 

exciting place; one that is continually being  developed and improved by staff, governors, 

children and parents .  
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

With your child about to join us at Gladstone Primary we hope that this       

prospectus will be useful for you and will act as a clear guide to the school.  We 

trust that your child will have a really good time ôlearning and growingõ with us 

during their time here.  

 

We aim to provide a high standard of education in a caring environment, with 

opportunities for your child to be challenged and to have a wide range of    

practical experiences.  We like to involve our children fully in the developments 

that take place: you may be interested to note that our school badge was      

designed by them and they have also been involved in the design of our new 

school building.  

 

Any school is only really effective when there is a strong partnership between 

parents, staff and governors working together for the good of the children.  

Please remember that parents are welcomed at Gladstone and teachers are    

always ready to discuss what is happening in the school and to talk through any 

issues that might arise.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Mrs Elaine Preston  

Headteacher  

 
As you may know we are due to become an Academy at some point in the Autumn Term and will 

change our name to Gladstone Primary Academy. As yet we are still a Maintained School . 

Gladstone 

Primary  

School 



 Our School  
 

Gladstone Primary School is maintained by Stoke -on-Trent L.A. and caters for              

children aged between 3 and 11 years : it includes 3 ôkey stagesõ, Foundation Stage (3-5 

years), Key Stage 1 (5 -7 years) and Key Stage 2 (7 -11 years). 

 

The school was formed in September 2004 following the amalgamation of two very   

successful schools, Adderley Green Infants and Woodhouse Junior School, both of 

which had served the local community ôon the hillõ from the late 1880s.   

 

Address:      Anchor Road   

      Longton    

      Stoke -on-Trent   

      ST3 5EW     

Telephone No:     01782 957267  

Fax:      01782 233165  

 

Headteacher     Mrs Elaine Preston  

Deputy Headteacher   Mrs Claire Annese  

Assistant Headteacher   Mr Stephen Stanford  

Chair of Governors           Mrs Christine Bartley  

 

GOVERNING BODY 
 

Mrs C Bartley     Chair, Co-opted Representative  

Mr P Woodall    Vice Chair, Co - opted Governor  

Mrs E Preston           Headteacher  

Mr J Irons    L.A. Representative  

Mrs C Annese   Associate Governor  

Mr J Lovatt    Co - opted Governor  

Mrs S Kelsall    Co - opted Governor  

Fthr Kevin Palmer   Co - opted Governor  

Mrs L Daws   Co - opted Governor    

Miss R Goreham  Co - opted Governor  

Mr W Griffin    Co - opted Governor  

Ms A M Ryles    Staff Representative   

Mrs R Davies      Teacher Representative  

Mr G Bowen    Parent Governor  



 

     Ofsted Report  
Our school was inspected by Ofsted in March 2013 when were graded as a GOOD 

school. There is a copy of the Ofsted report on our website www.gladstone.stoke.sch.uk  

Admission Arrangements  

At the moment our school provides full time Nursery provision. Our standard number is 

60.  Parents will need to apply to the L.A. for a place at the school and can get details 

from the School Office.  

 

Children who will be four years old between 1 st  September and 31 st  August will be      

admitted into the Nursery in September and will remain there for a year.                

N.B. Admission to our Nursery does NOT mean that children automatically get a 

place in our Reception and parents MUST re - apply for a Reception place.  

 

Children who will be five years old between 1 st  September and 31 st  August will be       

admitted into a Reception Class in September.  

 

Parents and children are invited into the school before the official starting date for a 

series of Induction Meetings to give both a ôfeelõ of the school and to get to know the 

staff.  

 

To make sure that Nursery children are given time to settle into their new environment 

a òstaggeredó intake is implemented over a  few weeks. 

 

If the number of pupils seeking admission to the school exceeds the number of places 

available, then the following order of priority will be used by the L.A.:  

a) Pupils living within the catchment area of the school ð a copy of this is available 

in school. 
 

b) Pupils who would, in the first year to which the application relates, have an elder 

brother or sister in attendance at the school.  
 

c) Pupils who satisfy both of the following tests:  
 

i)  they are distinguished from the great majority of other applications      

either on medical grounds which are supported by a medical report obtained 

by parents, specifying the medical advantage of the child attending the  

        preferred school compared with the normal catchment area school or by  

        other exceptional circumstances material to the choice of school (i.e. the  

        circumstances of the child, not the economic or social circumstances of the  

        parent);  
 

ii)  they would suffer hardship if they were unable to attend the school.  
 

d) Other pupils arranged in order of priority according to how near their home    

addresses are to the school, measurements being by the nearest walking route.  



What can Gladstone offer your child?  
 

Hereõs what our children say: 
(Quotes taken from our latest Pupilsõ Questionnaire ) 

 

Key Stage 2 Quotes  
òI really like the teachers because they help us with our workó 

 

òMy teacher is nice to me and they are fairó 

 

òI think school is the best. I wish I had no days offó 

 

òI am glad that my mum picked this primary school it is the bestó 

 

òI think school is a great place and it does not need improving!ó 

 

òI am glad that I go to Gladstone. I think it is a good schooló 

 

Key Stage One Quotes  

 

òI like school because my teachers help me to do my workó. 

 

òI like playtime because we have fun outsideó 

 

òI like choosing time and I have lots of friends hereó 

 
òI like our teachers and our dinner ladiesó 

 

Foundation Stage Quotes  

 
òI like playing in the role play areasó 

 

òThis school is fabulousó 

 

òI like the toys at the schooló 

 

 

What some of our parents said in a recent survey:  
(Quotes taken from our latest Parentsõ Questionnaire) 

 
òI think Gladstone is a brilliant school and if I have any other children they will certainly be  

attending Gladstoneó. 

 

òThe school gives a well run and friendly approach that is most encouragingó. 

 

òI feel that Gladstone is an excellent school to which I am proud my child is a part of. The 

teachers are approachable and I feel I can ask any questions and they will be answered  

appropriately along with any issuesó. 



 

School Terms and Holidays 2017 -  2018  
 

 

 

Autumn Term 2017  
 
School opens for pupils   Wednesday 6th September  

 

Half Term     Monday 23rd  to Friday 27th October inclusive  

 

School closes    Tuesday 19th December  

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Term 2018  
 

School opens    Thursday 4th January  

 

Half Term     Monday 19th ð Friday 23rd February inclusive  

 

School closes    Thursday 29th March  

 

 

 

Summer Term 2018  
 

School opens    Monday 16th April  

 

May Day            Monday 7th  May   

   

Half Term     Monday 28th May - Friday 1st June inclusive  

 

School closes     Friday 20th July  

 

 

 

Teacher training days for staff only children not in school  

 

Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th September 2017  

Wednesday 3rd January 2018  

Thursday 12th & Friday 13th April 2018  

 



Coming to School  

The official start of the school day for all pupils is 8.55 a.m. A bell rings at 8.45 a.m. and 

children are then able to go to their classroom. Registration closes at 9 a.m. and after this 

time all children need to enter the school via the Main Office and sign in with the Office 

Staff.  

 

The end of the school day is:  

Nursery     3.15 p.m. 

Reception to Year 2   3.20 p.m. 

Y3 to Y6     3.30 p.m. 

 

If you need to speak to staff do feel free to do so,  although if you need to talk at length, 

do make an appointment at another time.  Your child will benefit greatly by such things as 

arriving at school on time and having had enough sleep.  A calm start to the day is         

beneficial to everyone.  At the end of the day staff will be available to speak to you should 

you so wish ð please bear in mind that time will be limited if this happens when  it is whole 

staff training, or if a teacher is running a club that evening. It is, of course, always      

possible to make an appointment for a more convenient time, telephone the school or    

contact us by e -mail at office@gladstoneprimary.org.uk.  

Food!  
Dinners  
From September, 2014 all children from Reception to Y2 are eligible for a FREE hot school 

meal. Alternatively from Reception children may have a packed lunch.  All  Nursery children 

are expected to have a school dinner as this is seen as an important part of their social 

development.  KS2 children are not eligible for a free universal meal.  

Please send the dinner money in a NAMED envelope or purse every MONDAY.  

If you are entitled to free meals please contact The Civic Centre, Glebe Street         

Stoke -on-Trent, or speak to our Clerical Assistant at the Main Office.  

Sandwiches 

Children from Reception to Year 6 may bring a packed lunch. Please remember  

 We are a Health Promoting School.  

Glass bottles, cans and fizzy drinks should not be included,  

neither should chocolate and sweets.  

Snacks 

We run a ôbreak clubõ for Key Stage 2 where children can buy fruit, toast, crumpets, milk 

and fruit juices at morning break.  The Foundation Stage and Key Stage 1 are part of the 

Governmentõs ôFree Fruit for Schoolsõ scheme and children receive a piece of fruit each 

day.  
 

We promote healthy eating amongst our children as we realise it improves both health and 

concentration levels ð see our special  leaflet on healthy eating. To encourage children to 

eat healthily the Headteacher and Deputy complete special ôspot checksõ at lunchtimes and 

children are awarded special stickers and other prizes.  
 

Children are encouraged to bring PURE bottled water to drink in class. Fizzy drinks or   

flavoured water is not allowed. Water fountains are available to refill bottles.  



The Playground 
 

Members of staff are on duty during morning and afternoon playtimes.  A qualified First Aider 

is always available. 
 

Lunchtime Supervisors  

We have a Lunchtime Supervisor for each Reception and Key Stage 1 class, and one for every 

two Key Stage 2 classes.  Our supervisors help the children at mealtimes and then supervise 

them on the playground.  Our Learning Mentor works with our  Y5/6 Play Leaders and organises      

activities and games for the younger children.  
 

 
 

 
 

 

We firmly believe that the education of your child is a partnership and we are deeply          

committed to parental involvement in all aspects of school life.  We know that the support we 

receive from the parents enables us to give the children quality experiences, which would not 

otherwise be possible.  
 

Home School Community 

The education of children must be a responsibility shared between parents and teachers.  This 

partnership should be based on mutual respect and a steady flow of relevant information: do 

remember parents are welcome at Gladstone. We have a formal Home/School Agreement which 

will help clarify the ways in which parents can work alongside school for the benefit of their 

children and a Home / School Diary that is checked daily. Our Home/School workers Mrs Sue 

Rammell and Miss Rochelle Corbett can help you if there are any Home -School issues: they can 

be contacted at school and will be more than happy to help you.  
 

Parental Visits & Liaison  

When children begin school in our Nursery we always complete a home visit so that children and     

parents see their new teacher on their ôown groundõ.  This has worked really well in the past.  

We then invite you into school for pre -school visits prior to Nursery and Reception  entry.  
 

We also hold meetings for parents at other Key Stage changes: you can find out about any  

differences in the way the children are taught.  We hold Parentsõ Consultations in the Autumn 

and Spring Terms when you are invited to  discuss progress with the class teacher and you will 

receive a detailed written report at the end of the Summer Term.  
 

You are always welcome to discuss concerns at  other times both with the class teacher or if  

necessary , Phase Leader, Assistant Headteacher, Deputy or Headteacher.   
 

Parents are invited into school on several occasions throughout the year (Christmas              

Performances, Year Group Assemblies, Motherõs Day Special Assembly, Open Days, Prize Days 

and Sports Day).  

Guidelines  

for  

Parents  



Information for Parents  

A Parentsõ / Carersõ Newsletter is sent out monthly to keep you informed of events and 

developments within school. A copy of this will be on our website 

www.gladstone.stoke.sch.uk.  Letters will also be sent out ð so please check your childõs 

bag.  Sometimes we send out questionnaires to find out your views on a range of issues. 

We also use a text messaging service so please make sure that the Office have your up 

to date mobile phone number.  It is particularly important that you return any             

permission slips for trips to school as we do not take children on educational visits     

without them.  
 

Local Child Protection Procedures  
 

As a result of the Childrenõs Act, Gladstone staff have developed a Child Protection 

Policy in order to safeguard your children: this is in common with all schools in       

Stoke -on-Trent.  Because of day to day contact with children, schools are well placed to 

observe outward signs of abuse, changes in behaviour, or failure to develop.  Parents 
should be aware, therefore, that where it appears to a member of staff that a child 
may have been abused, the school is required, as part of the STOKE -ON-TRENT     
SAFEGUARDING PROCEDURES, to report their concern to the Social Services             
Department of Children and Young Peoplesõ Services.. Our school Child Protection      

Officer is Mrs Preston.  

 

Each term we hold Multi -Agency Meetings with the School Nurse, Education Welfare      

Officer, Parenting Practitioner, Local Health Visitors and the Headteacher to discuss 

children who are causing concern. The idea is to ensure that children and families      

receive any appropriate support.  

 

PHOTOGRAPHS 

Parents are asked to fill in forms to indicate if they do / do not wish their child to have 

a photograph on our web -site. It is school policy that we do NOT allow parents to take 

photographs at school events, but when possible we do take official school photographs 

of all of the children (whose parents are happy for their child to have a photograph 

taken) and sell these at cost price to parents. We also arrange the services of a      

professional photographer should parents want a better quality photograph.  
 

Parents in School  

The staff welcome the direct help that some parents are able to give us.  This includes:  

¶ Helping in the classroom with reading and practical activities  

¶ Some help by accompanying us on educational visits  

¶ Some help with extra curricular activities and clubs  

If you would like to consider involving yourself then please  

contact the Office or Mrs. Rammell / Miss Corbett.  

 

Please bear in mind that you will have to have a D.B.S. (Disclosure Barring 
Scheme)  check before starting, which is a requirement for all adults working in 

our school.  



Preparing your child for school  
 

You can prepare your child for school by developing self -help skills, such as dressing, 

undressing, looking after possessions, learning to listen and sharing with others.  

 

When your child starts school we ask you to help your childõs progress by sharing books 

and reading together.  Sometimes the teacher will ask for your support in other areas 

if he/she feels that your child will benefit from extra help.  We plan to run some   

workshops when we will look at ideas that parents can use with their children, both   

before school begins and throughout their time at school: we hope you will feel you can 

attend these if appropriate.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents on the Playground / By the School Entrances  
 

Parents are welcome in the yard before school and just before the end of the day. 

Please note, the school operates a NO SMOKING (including electronic cigarettes) 

ALCOHOL or DOGS POLICY.  

 

To ensure that Gladstone is a happy and safe place for our children we ask that all 

adults refrain from using bad language and act in an appropriate manner in or around 

our school grounds.  
 

 

The school gates are open in the morning from 8.30 a.m. ñ 9 a.m. and from 3.10 p.m. at 

the end of the school day until all clubs have finished at about 5.30 p.m.  
 

 



SCHOOL AIMS  
At Gladstone, we aim to ensure that:  
 

* Children will be provided with learning experiences in a supportive,    

caring environment so that each individual sees themselves as           

successful learners, who ôaim highõ. 

* We promote a ôcan doõ culture where home and school work together. 

* We build the childrenõs self esteem and remove any ôbarriers to      

learningõ. 

* There is a broad, balanced and exciting curriculum that caters for all 

abilities and will equip children with the knowledge, skills and attitudes 

for later life.  

* Children develop a strong sense of respect for themselves, for others, 

and the wider community.  

* We instil respect for religious and moral values and encourage children 

to have a sympathetic understanding of other races, religions and      

cultures.  

 How is this to be achieved  
By: 

* Applying our increasing knowledge of how children learn best, to improve 

our teaching.  

* Catering for a range of learning styles and encouraging children to take 

more responsibility for their own learning.  

* Helping children discover their strengths and their gifts.  

* Creating an exciting learning environment both inside and outside the  

classroom. 

* Arranging for artists in residence to work with the children and by          

organising interesting  educational visits.  

* Using highly motivational rewards systems and by setting challenging     

targets.  

* Using ICT and technology to enhance learning.  

* Creating a high quality broad curriculum for all children that encourages             

independence, self -assessment and creative thinking.  

* Extending the curriculum to include a wide variety of extra curricular                 

opportunities.  

* Using  mentors and Teaching Assistants to support individuals and groups.  

* Investing in high quality training for staff and parents and the wider    

community. 

* Monitoring and evaluating our school community on a regular basis through  

regular reviews, questionnaires to parents and feedback from children and  

using the  information this provides to adapt and improve our school.  
 


